
 

THE PRESIDENT 

OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

31 July 2018 

 

 

Excellency,  

Further to my letter dated 26 July 2018, I have the honour to inform you that silence 

procedure passed successfully on draft resolution regarding the single presidency of the 

Intergovernmental Conference to Adopt the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular 

Migration, to be held on 10 and 11 December 2018, in Marrakech, Morocco, as decided in 

resolution 72/244 of 24 December 2017.   

 

The draft resolution is now submitted for processing (to be issued as A/72/L.67). A plenary 

meeting of the General Assembly to take action on the aforementioned draft resolution will be held 

on Monday, 6 August 2018, at 3:00 p.m. The venue will be announced in the UN daily journal in 

due course.  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

Miroslav Lajčák 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

     Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


